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Bundoora Bulletin  

 

From the P rincipal é 
 
Firstly, I would like to thank the many families who attended our Parent/Teacher/Student 
3-Way Conferences last Wednesday. This was a wonderful way for our students to celebrate 
their achievements and successes in the classroom. For some of our parents, it was a time to 
ŎƘŀǘ ǘƻ ǘƘŜƛǊ ŎƘƛƭŘΩǎ ǘŜŀŎƘŜǊ ŀƴŘ Ǝŀƛƴ ƪƴƻǿƭŜŘƎŜ ŀōout their classroom activities, and hear 
ŀōƻǳǘ ǿƘŀǘ ǘƘŜƛǊ ŎƘƛƭŘΩǎ ǇƻǎƛǘƛǾŜ ǇǊŜǎŜƴŎŜ ōǊƛƴƎǎ ǘƻ ǘƘŜ ŎƭŀǎǎǊƻƻƳΦ hǳǊ {ǇŜŎƛŀƭƛǎǘ ¢ŜŀŎƘŜǊǎ 
were as delighted as our classroom teachers to meet with so many parents, and provide 
information about their programs. I am very grateful to our teachers for taking the time 
away from their families and personal commitments to be available for this evening.  
 

 

I am delighted to ŀƴƴƻǳƴŎŜ ƻǳǊ ǎǘǳŘŜƴǘǎΩ ŀŎƘƛŜǾŜƳŜƴǘǎ ƛƴ Word 
Mania. Word Mania is an online literacy competition for Australian 
and New Zealand schools, which challenges students to build words 
within a timeline. Each student has a unique login and password to 
enable them to use the online program at school and at home. Our 
students are thoroughly enjoying this online literacy program and 
benefiting enormously from it. 

 

Next week is  and to 
celebrate we are holding our very popular Family Science Night. As explained in the notice 
that was sent home last week, our Family Science Night would be limited to 150 spaces. We 
have reached this number, therefore we cannot take any more Family Science Night forms 
or payment. We apologise for this, but will look forward to perhaps being able to host more 
families in the coming years, once our new school building works are complete, which will 
provide a much bigger space for events such as this.  
 
 
The Life Education Program begins this Friday, which provides curriculum based modules 
focussed around food and nutrition, personal safety, physical activity, and cyber safety, 
amongst other things. Lessons are delivered in an engaging way, ensuring all age appropriate 
messages are of relevance and support the important message of living a healthy lifestyle. 
Life Education Educators encourage children to develop healthy relationship skills, positive 
communication (both face to face and online), problem solving and decision making skills. 
The cost of this program is supported by The Department of Education, however there is a 
fee of $10.00 required per student. There is a parent information session which will be held 
this Monday 14th August at 10.00am in our Art Room.  
 
Some parents will have received an email yesterday advising they have been randomly 
selected by the Department of Education to complete the annual Parent Opinion Survey, 
which is online for the first time this year. The data collected is extremely important 
feedback for our school, as well as for DET, and we are extremely grateful that our 
community has previously expressed enormous satisfaction and confidence in our school. I 
encourage those selected parents to carefully read the letter attached and follow the 
instructions to complete the survey correctly. Please see our office staff if you require any 
assistance.  
 
Our Ladies Bingo Night last Friday evening was a tremendous success! Our Parents & Friends 
Team worked tremendously hard to bring this night together, from seeking and collecting 
donations, preparing and distributing information to our committee, preparing the Palace for 
the night, and ensuring the evening ran smoothly. Huge thanks to Paula Jones-Hunt for 
running the evening superbly, and our many busy parents for the pre-arrangements for this 
event. At a quick calculation I am delighted to advise that this fun evening raised around 
$2,000, but most importantly provided an evening for the women in our community to come 
ǘƻƎŜǘƘŜǊΣ ŜƴƧƻȅ ŜŀŎƘ ƻǘƘŜǊΩǎ ŎƻƳǇŀƴȅ ŀƴŘ ŀ ŦŜǿ ƭŀǳƎƘǎΦ hǳǊ /ƘƻŎƻƭŀǘŜ 5ǊƛǾŜ ǿƛƭƭ ōŜƎƛƴ ǘƻ  

 

Dates to Remember 
 

Friday 11th -Wednesday 16th August 
Life Education ς payment due 
 
Monday 14th August  

 
Parent information ς Life Education 
Program 10.00am in the Art Room 
Family Science Night  
(booked out) 
 
Tuesday 15th August  
Kindy Science 11.30-12.15 
(bookings essential)  
 
Friday 18th August  
Chocolate Drive finishes  
 
Monday 21st August  

Book Week! 
Years 3-6 Morris Gleitzman presentation 
(free presentation) 
 
Wednesday 23rd August  
School Council 7.00pm 
Thursday 24th August 
Book Parade 9.00-11.00am 
(Parents welcome to watch) 
Sunday 27th August  
Parent Opinion Survey closes 
Wednesday 30th August  
School Tour 9.30am 
(bookings essential)  
Kindy Sports 12.30-1.15 
(bookings essential)  
Thursday 31st August  
District Athletics  

 

 
facebook.com/BundooraPrimarySchool 

Download our FREE Bundoora Primary 
School App now!  

http://www.bundooraps.vic.edu.au/
http://www.oshclub.com.au/
http://www.facebook.com/BundooraPrimarySchool
http://www.facebook.com/BundooraPrimarySchool
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come to a close as we expect to receive payment of $50 per box and/or unsold chocolates to our office by next Friday 18th August. We 
are very grateful to Tania Sinclair for taking the time each couple of days to process the money coming in and re-distribute chocolate 
boxes as they are requested. This is a big job and can often take a few hours each few days and we appreciate ¢ŀƴƛŀΩǎ ǘƛƳŜ ƛƴ ǘƘƛǎ 
ŦǳƴŘǊŀƛǎƛƴƎ ŀŎǘƛǾƛǘȅΦ LƴŦƻǊƳŀǘƛƻƴ ŦƻǊ ƻǳǊ CŀǘƘŜǊΩǎ 5ŀȅ {ǘŀƭƭ ŀƴŘ CŀǘƘŜǊΩǎ 5ŀȅ /ŀƪŜ {ǘŀƭƭ ϧ wŀŦŦƭŜ ǿƛƭƭ ōŜ ǎŜƴǘ ƘƻƳŜ ǎƘƻǊǘƭȅΦ Please look 
out for it as it comes home.   
 

Enjoy your week,  

Lee Pollard 

 

Visual Arts ð Penny Allibon  

 

 

 

Thank you for the coffee pods! Thank you to the many families for bringing in pods, and 
to the fabulous parents (and staff) who have been cleaning them! This is truly 
ŀǇǇǊŜŎƛŀǘŜŘΗ ²Ŝ ŀǊŜ ŎǳǊǊŜƴǘƭȅ ǿƻǊƪƛƴƎ ƻƴ ǘƘŜ ŘŜǎƛƎƴ Ǉƭŀƴ ŀƴŘ ŎŀƴΩǘ ǿŀƛǘ ǘƻ ƎŜǘ ǎǘŀǊǘŜŘΗ 

A huge thank you to all the families who visited the Visual Arts room last Wednesday 
during our Parent/Teacher interviews. It was lovely to meet you and see your children 
proudly sharing their work.  

LŦ ȅƻǳ ǿƻǳƭŘ ƭƛƪŜ ǘƻ ǎŜŜ ȅƻǳǊ ŎƘƛƭŘΩǎ ǿƻǊƪ you are very welcome to visit! 

 

Year 3/4 students 

Next week is our final session for our portrait drawing unit. Students will be completing 
a self portrait to display in our portrait gallery. 

Year 3/4 Drawing Challenge 

Draw a portrait a day for the month of August. This is an optional activity just for fun! 
LΩŘ ƭƻǾŜ ǘƻ ǎŜŜ ǿƘŀǘ ȅƻǳ ŎǊŜŀǘŜΗ 

 

http://www.google.com.au/url?sa=i&rct=j&q=&esrc=s&source=images&cd=&cad=rja&uact=8&ved=0ahUKEwiIif6Eq8nVAhXirlQKHYD9AjwQjRwIBw&url=http://hddfhm.com/clip-art/graduation-clipart-borders.html&psig=AFQjCNFlpIgYcV8_xCnxne31k7UNiZ111Q&ust=1502340068164848
http://www.google.com.au/url?sa=i&rct=j&q=&esrc=s&source=images&cd=&cad=rja&uact=8&ved=0ahUKEwimjPDhqsnVAhXLr1QKHchVCR8QjRwIBw&url=http://sayquotable.com/quotes/quote-about-wisdom-begins-with-wonder-socrates-inspire-image.html&psig=AFQjCNGtm02Monz0wB1dQeV26-GaR_u4nA&ust=1502339892014600
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¶ Welcome Hannah ς Auslan 

¶ Success of Ladies Bingo Night 

 ¶ Prep Presentation ς 100 Days 
Ladies Bingo Night  

 ¶ Breakfast Club 

¶ Whole School Athletics 

 

ΧΦand further reports from our Captains, House Captains reporting on their  
chosen Value of the week, Birthdays & our School Song. 

Pupil of the Week for the week ending: 28th July 2017 

GRADE REASON FOR CITATION NAME 

5/6N For quietly and purposefully working well. Jason  

5/6M  For always coming with a smile and a great attitude. You will be sadly missed by all your friends. 
Good luck! 

Dalal  

5/6J For her outstanding effort on her sustainable house project. Keep up the great work. Sammy  

3/4S For always showing a positive attitude to learning. Madison  

3/4N For your dedication towards your learning and always trying your best in everything that you do. Hagerson  

3/4B CƻǊ ƎƛǾƛƴƎ ǘŀǎƪǎ ŀ Ǝƻ ŜǾŜƴ ǿƘŜƴ ǘƘŜȅ ǎŜŜƳ ƘŀǊŘΦ DǊŜŀǘ ǿƻǊƪΗ LǘΩǎ ōŜŜƴ ƭƻǾŜƭȅ ƘŀǾƛƴƎ ȅƻǳ ƛƴ ƻǳǊ ƎǊŀŘŜΦ Riam  

1/2S For being so responsible, kind and caring towards your table partners and ensuring they have your 
support during class time. 

Alana and 
Jean-Paula  

1/2N For writing an extensive and descriptive holidays recount. Well done! Emily  

1/2L For putting in a big effort to get her work finished. Keep it up, Sarah! Sarah  

1/2B For working hard during writing and doing an amazing recount about athletics day. Alex  

Prep T For working so hard to learn your Magic Words. Well done! 
 
For being a wonderful member of Prep T and having fun with everything you do. We will definitely 
miss your gorgeous cheeky smile everyday! 

Emma  
 
Welaf  
 

Prep D For always being a great friend and looking out for others. Zoe K 

Science For thinking out of the box when making predictions and working hard to record your ideas. Hagerson  

Visual Arts For working consistently on improving your skills and creating an excellent self portrait. George D 
and 
Alexander  

Phys. Ed For your fantastic effort and result during the Bundoora Primary Athletics Carnival.  Jenna  

Performing 
Arts 

For the talented way she can effectively produce a large selection of facial expressions reflecting 
emotions. Great acting and Auslan skills! 

Kimberly  

 

 
Pupil of the Week!  

 
Happy Birthday! 
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Pupil of the Week for the week ending: 4th August 2017 

GRADE REASON FOR CITATION NAME 

5/6N CƻǊ ŜǾŜǊȅƻƴŜΩǎ ŀǿŜǎƻƳŜ {ǳǎǘŀƛƴŀōƭŜ IƻǳǎŜǎΦ All 5/6N 

5/6M  For displaying a positive attitude and sharing your thoughts in our writing group. Michael  

5/6J For always trying her best and doing it with a smile. Angelique  

3/4S For bringing your bright personality to school each day this week.  Eliza  

3/4N For always bringing a positive attitude to school every day. Zunaira  

3/4B For her persistence and determination while keeping a smile! Julia  

1/2S For working really hard to complete your work on time. Amelia  

1/2N For adding more detail into her writing. Well done. Elise  

1/2L For being such a kind and considerate member of 1/2L. You have settled in so well and always put 
in a good effort with your work. Well done! 

Bea  

1/2B For working hard and helping others during Discovery Topic. Matilda 

Prep T For always bringing a positive attitude to school and being a great friend to your peers. Ethan  

Prep D For a great job on his Share Time topic about his culture. Arnav  

Science For always asking great scientific questions and sharing your passion for science with others.  Innarah H 

Visual Arts For consistent hard work and practise with your portrait drawing. 
 
For your hard work creating your 100 days of Prep celebration art work. 

Julia  
 
Jenny  

Phys. Ed For being a great helper and demonstrator during your PE lesson. Well done! Sebastian  

Performing 
Arts 

For the outstanding way you worked on your own, writing a rap song in one lesson and confidently 
performing it for the class. Well done! 

Jacinta  

 
 

 
Pupil of the Week! 

 
Happy Birthday! 
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Literacy Planet Word Mania Competition 2017  

²ƻǊŘ aŀƴƛŀ ƛǎ ƻƴŜ ƻŦ [ƛǘŜǊŀŎȅ tƭŀƴŜǘΩǎ Ƴƻǎǘ ǇƻǇǳƭŀǊ ǊŀŎŜ ŀƎŀƛƴǎǘ ǘƘŜ ŎƻǳƴǘŘƻǿƴ ǿƻǊŘ ōǳƛƭŘƛƴƎ ŎƘŀƭƭŜƴƎŜΦ This online 

competition is free and a fun and effective way for students of all ages to improve their literacy skills. 

The competition is by year level for Years 1 to 6. Students can play as many times as they like at school or at home. 

Competition started this week and will run until 18th August. 

Students have received a username and password to log on to the game. 

How to Play 

Start with a board of 15 randomly generated letters and ȅƻǳΩǊŜ ƎƛǾŜƴ three minutes to create as many words as you can. 

Every valid word formed earns points. Longer words score higher. 

 

Book Week 2017  

!ǎ ǇŀǊǘ ƻŦ ǘƘƛǎ ȅŜŀǊΩǎ Book Week Bundoora Primary School will be participating in a 
Book Week Dress Up Parade and activities morning on Thursday 24th August from 
9.00am-11.00am. 
 
¢Ƙƛǎ ȅŜŀǊΩǎ ǘƘŜƳŜ ƛǎ ά9ǎŎŀǇŜ ǘƻ 9ǾŜǊȅǿƘŜǊŜέ ǎƻ ǎǘŀǊǘ ǘƘƛƴƪƛƴƎ ŀōƻǳǘ ŘǊŜǎǎƛƴƎ ǳǇ ƛƴ ȅƻǳǊ 
favourite book or book character. 
 
This ȅŜŀǊΩǎ ǘƘŜƳŜ ς to escape- ŀƭƭƻǿǎ ȅƻǳ ǘƻ ƭƛǾŜ ƛƴǎƛŘŜ ǎƻƳŜƻƴŜ ŜƭǎŜΩǎ ƳƛƴŘ ƻǊ ǿƻǊƭŘ 
for a while to see and feel what they do. So let your imagination take over and be as 
creative as you can.  
 
Parents are welcome to stay and watch the parade.  

 

 

 
 

English Conversation  
Free English Conversation Group for living, studying or working in the Bundoora, Kingsbury or 
Watsonia area. Monday afternoon 4.00pm-6.00pm. Afternoon tea is provided. Children are 
welcome. Classes are held at The Bundoora Uniting Church, 76 Greenwood Drive, Bundoora. 
Bus Route 566. Enquiries to Marjorie, 0458 446 650.  
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Dogs on Bundoora Primary School grounds 

Dogs are an important part of life for many Bundoora Primary School families, and as such, are often included in day-to-
day activities such as walking children to and from school.  

While the school appreciates this inclusion and values pet ownership as an educational experience, it also acknowledges 
other families (and individuals) can find contact with dogs stressful, even frightening.  

Dogs can behave unpredictably when placed in excited and/or crowded environments, sometimes leading to dog fights. 
Children too, behave unpredictably when excited, and this can lead to accidents such as falls and even dog bites (which 
has recently occurred at BPS).    

άbƻ ŘƻƎǎ ŀƭƭƻǿŜŘέ ǎƛƎƴǎ are posted on all of the school buildings. 

As such, we respectfully request that our school community observe the following rules: 

¶ Dogs are not permitted within the school grounds (even on a leash) at any time unless prior approval is given 
by the Principal. The exception to this policy is for dogs which assist people with disabilities. 

¶ It is not permitted to tether a dog at the school boundary fence. Dogs cannot be tied-up     and/or left unattended 
at any time. 

 

Thank you for your cooperation in this matter. 

Jamie McDonald 
On behalf of the Occupational Health and Safety Committee 

 
To start the term the 1/2 and 3/4 students explored a website (1945.melbourne) that shows an aerial view of Melbourne 
today, and compares it with an aerial view from 1945. We all had great fun finding Bundoora Primary School, then 
marvelling at the fact that the school and the area around it were just paddocks 72 years ago! Some students also found 
their homes (which were also not there in 1945) and we all looked for famous landmarks such as the MCG, Flinders Street 
Station and the Melbourne Museum. Many students have expressed an interest in exploring this website 
(1945.melbourne) further at home, and I would encourage Prep and 5/6 families to have a look as well and think about 
why the local area looked so different.  
 
Thank you for all your continued support! 
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Excessive Family Stress 
Stress is a part of life and an essential one too. You may consider it a negative force but it can be healthy, if not in excess and if 

you have strategies to deal with it. The difficulty comes when there is a large amount of stress and also when children have not yet 

developed a range of suitable strategies. 

  
Clearly excessive stress in a family will cause children to feel unsure about their place in the family and also to doubt the stability of 

the future. It is difficult to maintain focus and motivation g`q`gn da tjp \m`i¤o npm` rc\o oc` i`so _\t rdgg cjg_) 

  
There can be many causes of stress, some of which are beyond your control, but there are still some techniques to reduce the 

effect that situations have on your children. 

  
As stress becomes a feature of your family life, here are some practical things you can do ¿ these will clearly be more appropriate 

depending on the actual specific issues and also the age of your children. 

1. ?ji¤o omt \i_ \qjd_ oc` _dn^pnndji) G\^f ja ^jhhpid^\odji g`\q`n mjjh ajm dmagination and children will be wondering what 

is happening. Children will be aware of other families and things that have happened to their friends, and they will project this 

into their own home which may cause greater problems. Talking with them may not necessarily solve the problem but it will 

reduce ̂ cdg_m`i¤n stress level considerably. 

2. ?ji¤o \ggjr children to accept the blame for what is happening. Too many children feel responsible for their parents¤ divorce 

and wrongly believe that it was their behaviour, or even their very presence, that caused the marriage to fail. 

3. ?ji¤o \__ oj ^cdg_m`i¤n stress by unloading your issues onto them ¿ oc`t \m`i¤o `lpdkk`_ oj c`gk di oc\o r\y. Seek 

professional help.  

.  

 

          

 

 

 

https://www.google.com.au/url?sa=i&rct=j&q=&esrc=s&source=images&cd=&cad=rja&uact=8&ved=0ahUKEwjymqy6psnVAhXEwVQKHd0lCmgQjRwIBw&url=https://www.youtube.com/watch?v%3DtVM9JKbIIqU&psig=AFQjCNGCqq80mHzJ6JFAJkxXy-K6A4MicA&ust=1502338383557959
https://www.google.com.au/url?sa=i&rct=j&q=&esrc=s&source=images&cd=&cad=rja&uact=8&ved=0ahUKEwiN2bDcqMnVAhVpylQKHTkOB-MQjRwIBw&url=https://www.pinterest.com/pin/41939840255400749/&psig=AFQjCNHh4-D5czgN4fbEkeyPmHRR53Tneg&ust=1502339381168403

